DE LOACH

2 May 2002

Mr. Peter A. Knipp
Managing Director
PETER KNIPP Holdings Pte Ltd
102 F Pasir Panjang Road
#5-06 Citilink Complex
Singapore 118530
FAX: 1-65-6270-1763

Dear Mr. Knipp,

Thank you for giving De Loach Vineyards the opportunity to participate in the World Gourmet Summit and attend Foo iHotelAsia 2002. The opening WGS Awards of Excellence was a great way to be introduced to the style and personalities of some of the top F & B in the region. I was most impressed with the professionalism shown at each venue and my experience with the Ritz-Carlton could not have been any better. I also enjoyed the show at Singapore Espo, in particular the international team competitions and their hot and cold displays.

I especially appreciated my first-hand look at the flavors of Singapore, and came back with lots of ideas. It was really a treat to be a guest during the week but I must admit I wanted to see what was happening back in the kitchens!!

Best regards, Cyndicy Condray

Cyndicy Coudray Culinary Director

